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For a heating and ventilating plant for the Lowell
Textile School, as authorized by chapter twent3'-tliree of
the resolves of the present year, a sum not exceeding
twenty-one thousand seven hundred and fifty dollars.

For certain repairs and improvements at the state

normal school at Westfield, as authorized by chapter
twenty-four of the resolves of the present j'ear, a sum
not exceeding two thousand dollars.

For Samuel Hillman, as authorized by chapter twenty-
five of the resolves of the present year, the sum of tlu'ee

hundred and sixty dollars.

For the erection of a memorial to Massachusetts soldiers

who took part in the siege of Vicksburg, as authorized by
chapter twenty-six of the resolves of the present year,

a sum not exceeding five thousand dollars.

For the construction of a new dormitory at the state

normal school at Westfield, as authorized by chapter
twenty-seven of the resolves of the present year, a sum
not exceeding twenty-five thousand dollars, the same to

be in addition to the fifty thousand dollars authorized by
chapter ninety-five of the resolves of the year nineteen
hundred and one.

For Charles H. Sargent, as authorized by chapter
twenty-eight of the resolves of the present year, the

sum of one hundred and twenty-five dollars.

For the payment of a bounty to the Bristol county
agricultural society, as authorized by chapter two hun-
dred and two of the acts of the present year, the sum of
six hundred dollars.

Section 2. This act shall take effect upon its passage.

Api^roved March 26, 1902.

ChCip.2iO^ ^'^ -'^CT MAKING APPROPRIATIONS FOK THK SALARY AND EXPENSES
OF THE STATE PENSION AGENT.

Appropriations.

State pension
agent.

Be it enacted, etc., as foUoivs

:

Section 1. The sums hereinafter mentioned are ap-
propriated, to be paid out of the treasury of the Com-
monwealth from the ordinary revenue, for the salary and
expenses of the state pension agent from the first day of
January to the first day of July of the present year,

to wit :
—

For the salary of the state pension agent, one thousand
dollars.
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For clerical assistance, travelling and other necessary Expenses.

expenses of the state pension agent, a sum not exceeding
twentj^-tive hundred dollars.

Section 2. This act shall take effect upon its passage.

Approved March 26, 1902.

An Act making an appropriation for expenses of the hoard
of cattle commissioners.

Chap.210

animals.

Be it enacted, etc., as folloivs

:

Section 1. The sum of eight thousand dollars is Extermination

hereby appropriated, to be paid out of the treasury of dLea^l^s^mong

the Commonwealth from the ordinary revenue, to meet
expenses authorized by the board of cattle commissioners
in connection with the extermination of contag-ious diseases

among horses, cattle and other animals, from January first

to April fifteenth of the present year.

Section 2. This act shall take effect upon its passage.

Approved March 26, 1902.

Cha2y.211
An Act relative to the investigation and report of cer-

tain supplementary assessments for poll taxes in the city

of koston.

Be it enacted, etc., as folloivs

:

Section 1. Section two of chapter four hundred of
^„°^^d°°'^"'

the acts of the year nineteen hundred and one is hereby
amended by inserting after the word "Boston", in the .

ninth line, the words :— except as to such assessments
as are made between the fifteenth day of June and the
twentieth day of August, the report upon which shall be
made on or before the thirtieth day of August,— so as to

read as follows :— Section 2. Each of the said assessors First assistant

shall annually, in his district, personally make investiga- BosTo^n.'^duties,

tion as to every person who has been assessed for a poll ^**'-

tax supplementarily to the original assessment, in accord-
ance with the provisions of section twenty of chapter five

hundred and forty-eight of the acts of the year eighteen
hundred and ninety-eight, and shall, within ten days after

any such person was so assessed, report in writing to the
assessors of Boston, except as to such assessments as are
made between the fifteenth day of June and the twentieth
day of August, the report upon which shall be made on or

before the thirtieth day of August, whether such person


